


 

 

tests if those are held in ATC. Equity and accommodation for SSD students were 

also discussed. The committee decided to communicate with ASSSC to find out 

their status on this referral and how that committee would like to approach this 

issue. This committee did not move forward or approve any resolution. 

 

2. 2024-2025 Referral 12 - Proposal for New Minors Ethnic Studies, Feminist Ethnic 

Studies, and Queer Ethnic Studies 

 

a. The committee also discussed on this referral item from the previous year. Chair 

Wu said that last year the BPC had a chance to look at the proposal and made 

some initial recommendations. Last year’s conversations focused on whether the 

new Department of Ethnic Studies has the faculty resources to teach courses for 

these additional minors. During this meeting, several committee members also 

asked whether additional funding will be needed to offer the three minors. MG. 

de Jesus, who is a faculty in Ethnic Studies, informed the committee that no 

additional funding will be needed. Nor the department will need to hire any new 

faculty. The department currently has the faculty resources to offer these minors. 

The committee decided that Chair Wu will talk to the Department of Ethnic 

Studies and the budget office to do some initial assessment regarding the 

resources and the budget needed for these minors. He will share the initial 

findings with the committee members and communicate with AAC to check their 

status on this referral. Then the two committees may come up with a joint 

resolution.  

VI. Old Business 

1. 2024-2025 Referral 03 - New Degree Program Bachelor of Music 

a. Chair Wu told the committee that both AAC and BPC made substantial progress 

in this referral. Chair of the AAC shared a draft resolution with Chair Wu. He 

shared the draft with the committee members. After discussions, the committee 

approved the proposal.   

2. 2024-2025 Referral 08 - Faculty Hiring Prioritization-Position Control 

a. Chair Wu shared some data on position control growth by position type. He 

compiled this data from the University Budget book. It was found that the MPP 

growth outpaced faculty.     

VII. Announcement from the Provost 

a. Provost Rodriguez joined the meeting via Zoom, as he was traveling. Dr. 

Rodriguez also participated in the discussion on ATC. He told the meeting that he 

would want the committee   to think about the balance between the needs of the 

students and the faculty. He also suggested to come up with the specific 

definition for the center. Then the implementation issues need to be addressed. 

On other businesses, the provost talked about the CSU Board of Trustees’ 

meeting next week where an announcement will be made on the selection of the 

permanent president of CSUB. He also informed the committee that his office is 

going to support department chairs attending the CSU systemwide chair training. 

He further talked about supporting new chairs. Dr. Rodriguez also shared that he 

had conversations with AVP Sumaya about the allocation of additional resources 

to support faculty research and creative activities.  

VIII. Open Forum 

1. None 

IX. Adjourn 



 

 

1. Meeting adjourned at 11:40 a.m. 


